President’s Report 2016

 A few statistics for the year past:
· 32 financial members

· 91 people receive our monthly newsletter but only c. 40% open it. It also appears on the Richmond Landcare Inc. website. 
· working bees (this is close to reality but relies on a bit of interpolation since some of the record sheets went missing in the admin of BSC);

	
	#working bees
	av. # volunteers
	total vol. hours
	#plants

planted

	‘core’ gp
	45
	7
	653 +LA
	 1153

	Skennars Hd gp
	37
	3
	249
	112

	Lower Point Gp
	8 +Bob S
	3
	73 +Bob S
	68

	Pinnacle Row gp
	15
	5
	374
	633


· 6 enquiries received via our web page

We have continued to be represented on BSC’s B Ward and Coastal Advisory Committees and also on the Lake Ainsworth Interest Group.

Our work at Skennars Head, Shorty’s Stairs (Lower Point) and Boulder Beach has, through the year, been supplemented by bush regenerators funded by grants secured by BSC.  We were also successful in securing a planting of Fontainea at Boulders. In addition, Round 1 of the Green Army has now completed a significant amount of planting and weed control at Boulders. 

As expected water hyacinth began appearing in Lake Ainsworth in the Spring months. Kelly’s team ran regular cleanup trips around the Lake eventually collecting over 65 large garbage bags between September and June. We don’t really know how much impact it is having on the total nutrient content opf the Lake but it certainly can’t be hurting it!!
The debate over the future of the SE Precinct of Lake Ainsworth was reopened by a new lobby group in December 2015 and we have continued to voice our support for BSC’s plans working in partnership with the Residents’ Association and Ballina Environment Society under the title Lake Ainsworth Interest Group (LAIG) to better inform community understanding of the issues. One of the most recent initiatives is a page on the Lake issues on our website. The next few months will see a significantly different set of Councillors review the issues and we will be doing our best to convince them to continue with the current planning.
This winter we began maintenance work along the eastern foreshore of Lake Ainsworth and learned to schedule work in this area for better weather!! Once the works along this corridor are finished we may be invited by BSC to continue to look after this important riparian zone.
Another new site added to our list in the last year was the LHAA (aka locally as the Bora Ring). After 2 working bees to remove weeds we are hoping to be able to start some plantings as soon as approved by NPWS.
The revised Vegetation Management Plan for the coastal area from Flat Rock to the Shire Boundary along Seven Mile Beach is currently in draft form and will hopefully come to us for comment any week now. As some of the plans it is replacing are well over 10 years old this will hopefully be a very useful tool, especially if we try applying for any grants. Speaking of grants, we are in the process of using administration support from Richmond Valley Landcare inc. to assist us in identifying and applying for grants over the next year or two. Realistically, we need grant assistance to help us control some of the exotic weeds (especially the grasses) along the coastline and it wouldn’t hurt in speeding up the regeneration process either.

The Waterwatch program has been running for over 5 years at this stage. We have a good set of data to indicate the water quality in each of the locations tested. As the community debate has evolved we have initiated investigations into chlorophyll a and metal content of the sediments within the Lake. This has helped to complement BSC’s program which was expanded significantly beginning in November 2015. As yet we haven’t seen the results of the analysis of the combined results so we are unsure just how valuable our contributions have been over this last year. In the meantime our expenditure on new tests has been quite heavy with only donations from QSplus to offset it. At this stage it is unclear what, if any, testing we may continue with into the future as well as how it will be funded.
In summary it has been a busy and productive year only made possible by the invaluable contributions of the following people;

· all of our working bee volunteers.
· all of those who value our work and speak up for us in a variety of ways.
· Mike, Warren and Pat C for co-ordinating the rehabilitation of their respective areas.
· Sue, Kelly and Malcolm for managing the work at their respective sites

· Robert and Malcolm for providing us with stock that has local provenance for planting.
· Kelly for continuing to produce such engaging articles for the Wave each month and for taking up the duties of Vice-President so enthusiastically, especially when I go gallivanting elsewhere.
· Malcolm for keeping track of the bulk of our equipment and ensuring it is in good condition and for continuing to share his vast wealth of knowledge and experience with us.

· Warren and Sue for their work as Secretary and Treasurer respectively. 

· Kelly, Malcolm and Warren for the time and expertise they have put in to support the waterwatch program. 
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